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on his particular configuration, the 
determining factors being the number of 
physical connections a BOX Participant 
has and the bandwidth associated with 
each.18

Additionally, there would be certain 
installation and hosting costs which are 
related to the physical installation of 
equipment (generally routers, though 
possibly other hardware) at the PoP site. 
BOX Participants would be required to 
pay this fee only if they have physical 
installations at the BOX PoP and for 
which BOX incurs fees from its own 
service suppliers. 

Finally, there is also a ‘‘Cross 
Connect’’ fee per physical connection 
which varies by size from the smallest 
(T–1) to the largest (CAT 5).19

There also would be fees for optional 
services such as: 

CMS Order Routing Service Fee. This 
service is optional for BOX Participants 
and is offered as an alternative to the 
FIX and proprietary gateways to the 
BOX Trading Host. The CMS Gateway is 
a service provided by BOX to those BOX 
Participants who use the CMS protocol 
for routing orders. CMS may only be 
used for agency activities (and not 
proprietary orders and market maker 
activities). BOX has subcontracted with 
a software bureau for the operation of 
this gateway; the per firm, per month fee 
is to recuperate some of the costs BOX 
incurs in paying the software supplier to 
provide this service.20 Back 
Office Trade Management Software 
(‘‘TMS’’) Fee. TMS is optional software 
which BOX Participants may subscribe 
to in order to manage their BOX trades 
prior to their transmission by BOX to 
OCC. It is useful only to BOX 
Participants acting as agent for public 
customers or other broker-dealer 
accounts. If a firm is able to include all 
relevant clearing data on an order prior 
to sending it to BOX, this software is not 
required since the order entry formats of 
BOX messages allow the BOX 
Participant to achieve straight through 
processing.21 .

Testing and Support for Third Party 
Providers Fee. Third Party Service 
Providers, generally either Independent 
Software Vendors (‘‘ISVs’’) who provide 
‘‘front end’’ trading software systems or 
service bureaus which provide and 
operate order routing systems for broker 
dealers, may connect to the BOX 
Trading Host test platform. This is 

necessary both to establish initial 
compatibility of their software as well as 
to maintain this connectivity as the BOX 
Trading Host implements upgrades and 
evolutions. This fee is charged directly 
to the Third Party Service Provider, not 
the Options Participant, and is not 
charged to BOX Participants who 
connect their proprietary software 
systems to the BOX Trading Host.22

None of the technology related fees 
would be billed prior to the launch of 
trading on BOX.

In all instances, the Exchange has 
strived to structure its fees to eliminate 
complexity and hidden charges in its 
BOX fee schedule, and, to that end, is 
proposing a minimal number of fees at 
very competitive rates. 

2. Statutory Basis 

The Exchange believes that the 
proposed rule change is consistent with 
the requirements under section 6(b) of 
the Act,23 in general, and furthers the 
objective of section 6(b)(4) of the Act,24 
in particular, in that it provides for the 
equitable allocation of reasonable dues, 
fees and other charges among its 
members.

B. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement on Burden on Competition 

The Exchange does not believe that 
the proposed rule change will impose 
any burden on competition that is not 
necessary or appropriate in furtherance 
of the purposes of the Act. 

C. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement on Comments on the 
Proposed Rule Change Received From 
Members, Participants, or Others 

The Exchange did not solicit or 
receive written comments on the 
proposed rule change. 

III. Date of Effectiveness of the 
Proposed Rule Change and Timing for 
Commission Action 

Within 35 days of the date of 
publication of this notice in the Federal 
Register or within such longer period (i) 
as the Commission may designate up to 
90 days of such date if it finds such 
longer period to be appropriate and 
publishes its reasons for so finding, or 
(ii) as to which the Exchange consents, 
the Commission will: 

(A) By order approve such proposed 
rule change, or 

(B) Institute proceedings to determine 
whether the proposed rule change 
should be disapproved. 

IV. Solicitation of Comments 
Interested persons are invited to 

submit written data, views, and 
arguments concerning the foregoing, 
including whether the proposed rule 
change is consistent with the Act. 
Persons making written submissions 
should file six copies thereof with the 
Secretary, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, 450 Fifth Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20549–0609. Copies of 
the submission, all subsequent 
amendments, all written statements 
with respect to the proposed rule 
change that are filed with the 
Commission, and all written 
communications relating to the 
proposed rule change between the 
Commission and any person, other than 
those that may be withheld from the 
public in accordance with the 
provisions of 5 U.S.C. 552, will be 
available for inspection and copying in 
the Commission’s Public Reference 
Room. Copies of such filings will also be 
available for inspection and copying at 
the principal office of the Exchange. All 
submissions should refer to File No. 
SR–BSE–2003–17 and should be 
submitted by December 11, 2003.

For the Commission, by the Division of 
Market Regulation, pursuant to delegated 
authority.25

Margaret H. McFarland, 
Deputy Secretary.
[FR Doc. 03–29095 Filed 11–18–03; 9:31 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF STATE

[Public Notice 4541] 

Culturally Significant Objects Imported 
for Exhibition Determinations: ‘‘Gilbert 
Stuart’’

AGENCY: Department of State.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given of the 
following determinations: Pursuant to 
the authority vested in me by the Act of 
October 19, 1965 [79 Stat. 985, 22 U.S.C. 
2459], the Foreign Affairs Reform and 
Restructuring Act of 1998 [112 Stat. 
2681 et seq.], Delegation of Authority 
No. 234 of October 1, 1999 [64 FR 
56014], Delegation of Authority No. 236 
of October 19, 1999 [64 FR 57920], as 
amended by Delegation of Authority No. 
236–3 of August 28, 2000 [65 FR 53795], 
and Delegation of Authority No. 257 of 
April 15, 2003 [68 FR 19875], I hereby 
determine that the objects to be 
included in the exhibit, ‘‘Gilbert 
Stuart’’, imported from abroad for the 
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temporary exhibition without profit 
within the United States, are of cultural 
significance. The objects are imported 
pursuant to loan agreements with 
foreign lenders. I also determine that the 
temporary exhibition or display of the 
objects at the Metropolitan Museum of 
Art, New York, New York, from on or 
about October 18, 2004, to on or about 
February 27, 2005, the National Gallery 
of Art, Washington, DC, from on or 
about April 10, 2005, to on or about July 
31, 2005, and possible additional 
venues yet to be determined is in the 
national interest. Public Notice of these 
determinations is ordered to be 
published in the Federal Register.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
further information, including a list of 
the exhibit objects, contact Paul W. 
Manning, Attorney-Adviser, Office of 
the Legal Adviser, 202/619–5997, and 
the address is United States Department 
of State, SA–44, Room 700, 301 4th 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20547–
0001.

Dated: November 6, 2003. 
C. Miller Crouch, 
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for 
Educational and Cultural Affairs, Department 
of State.
[FR Doc. 03–29013 Filed 11–19–03; 8:45 am] 
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[Public Notice 4540] 

Bureau of Educational and Cultural 
Affairs Request for Grant Proposal: 
Elementary School Curriculum 
Development and Teacher Education 
Project for Azerbaijan 

Summary: The Office of Global 
Educational Programs of the Bureau of 
Educational and Cultural Affairs in the 
Department of State announces an open 
competition for an assistance award to 
support planning, implementing and 
evaluating a project to improve 
elementary education in Azerbaijan 
through subject-related curriculum 
development and teacher training. 
Public and private non-profit 
organizations meeting the provisions 
described in IRS regulation 26 U.S.C. 
501(c)(3) may submit proposals to 
cooperate with the Bureau in the 
administration of a three-year project to 
develop elementary school curricula in 
a limited range of subjects together with 
a related teaching methodology manual 
for elementary school teachers, and to 
pilot-test and disseminate the subject-
related curricula and the teachers’ 
manual in schools and at teacher 
training sites in Azerbaijan.

Important Note: This Request for Grant 
Proposals contains language in the 
‘‘Shipment and Deadline for Proposals’’ that 
is significantly different from that used in the 
past. Please pay special attention to 
procedural changes as outlined.

Project Overview 
The project is intended to assist 

Azerbaijan educators to improve 
elementary education in their country. 
The project will train a team of 
educators from Azerbaijan to develop 
curriculum in a limited range of 
elementary subjects. The same team will 
develop a handbook on teaching 
methodology for elementary school 
teachers that will relate to the subject-
specific curricular materials. The 
materials and the teachers’ handbook 
will be tested and disseminated in 
classrooms and at teacher training sites 
in Azerbaijan. 

The rationale for this project is that by 
introducing more interactive, student-
centered teaching practices tied to 
relevant elementary-level studies in 
Azerbaijan, educators in that country 
will be better equipped to prepare 
students to participate as citizens in a 
democratic society. As part of the effort 
to promote cooperative relationships 
within a democratic society, the project 
will also prepare teachers to relate 
effectively with other members of the 
educational community including 
administrators, parents, students, and 
officials responsible for educational 
oversight. 

Project Design 
The process for developing, testing, 

publishing, and disseminating the 
materials and the handbook should 
include a carefully designed series of 
exchange visits and related activities 
within a three-year period. Proposals 
should describe a strategy for 
administering the project effectively and 
for evaluating the results of project 
implementation. Proposals should also 
demonstrate that the project’s objectives 
are feasible within the budget proposed 
and take into account local conditions 
that may affect recruitment, 
implementation, teacher training or 
pilot testing activities in Azerbaijan. 

The project design should be outlined 
within the general framework of three 
project phases. (Full details for each 
project phase are contained in the 
POGI). 

Phase One: Recruitment of Participants, 
Selection of Subjects, and Arrangement 
of Administrative Details 

Although some of the activities in 
Phase I may be initiated and 
implemented through correspondence 

or other kinds of distance 
communication, the U.S. grantee 
organization should include within 
Phase I a planning trip of approximately 
two to four weeks to Baku. 

(1) Recruitment of participants: 
Within the first six months of the 
project, the U.S. grantee organization 
will communicate with the Public 
Affairs Section of the U.S. Embassy in 
Baku and with representatives of a local 
NGO active in the education sector or 
with other local educators to coordinate 
the recruitment and selection of 
approximately six Azerbaijan 
participants for the curriculum 
development team. The U.S. applicant 
should identify in the proposal an NGO 
or a network of elementary educators in 
Azerbaijan with which they propose to 
work in the recruitment effort. The 
curriculum development team should 
include participants with previous 
training and professional experience 
with elementary education, curriculum 
development and in-service teacher 
training. 

(2) After the curriculum development 
team has been selected, the grantee 
organization should consult with the 
team members and with other 
elementary educators in Azerbaijan to 
assess the elementary educational 
curricula and related teaching materials 
that are currently in use in that country, 
as well as the U.S. materials that may be 
relevant to the needs of elementary 
teachers in Azerbaijan. Based on that 
analysis, the curriculum development 
team will select the elementary subjects 
in which the curricular materials will be 
developed and the methodologies which 
the teachers’ manual will target. 

(3) The grantee organization should 
consult with the Azerbaijan Ministry of 
Education regarding the following key 
features of the project (See POGI for 
contact information): (a) Approval of 
paid leave for the Azerbaijan 
participants during their stays in the 
U.S. and during subsequent periods of 
training in Azerbaijan; (b) facilitation of 
the logistics for the training sessions to 
be conducted in Azerbaijan through 
signed agreements with the Ministry of 
Education or other education 
authorities; (c) if the project includes 
activities that will ultimately require 
government approval, the proposal will 
include a plan for securing the approval 
of the Ministry or other relevant 
educational authorities.

Phase Two: U.S. Workshop 
In Phase II of this project, members of 

the curriculum development team from 
Azerbaijan will spend approximately 12 
weeks in the U.S. attending an intensive 
curriculum development workshop. The 
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